

Department of Transport

PO Box 1894 Traralgon, Victoria 3844 Telephone: (03) 5172 2319 www.transport.vic.gov.au DX 219293

28 February 2013

Paul Buckley PSM Chief Executive Officer Latrobe City Council PO Box 264 MORWELL 3840 File:Transport Planning Latrobe City Ref:DOC/13/42050

Dear Mr Buckley

MOE ACTIVITY CENTRE PLAN MOE RAIL PRECINCT REVITALISATION PROJECT

Thank you for your correspondence dated 8 January 2013 addressed to Mr Jim Betts, Secretary, Department of Transport, regarding the Moe Rail Precinct Revitalisation Project.

The Department of Transport (DOT) was involved with the Moe Rail Precinct Revitalisation Project as part of the Project Control Group for the Moe Activity Centre Plan (MACP). As a member of the Project Control Group DOT's representation was in part to ensure that the MACP was developed in accordance with the *Public Transport Guidelines for Land Use and Development*.

DOT is unaware of any State Government or Council transport planning reports developed since the adoption of the Moe Rail Precinct Revitalisation Project in 2009 that would alter DOT's position regarding the project.

The projects currently in the Moe Rail Precinct Revitalisation support a transport hub that will provide benefits to train and bus passengers including; safety, enhanced amenity, services and security.

If you require further information please contact me on telephone 5172 2319.

Yours sincerely

HARVEY DINELLI

Transport Coordination Manager Gippsland Region

281 2 12013

